OFFICE OF THE DIVISIONAL FOREST OFFICER, | ¢ =%
SUNDARGARH FOREST DIVISION i‘*‘tﬁi
Phone N0-06622-272243, E-Mail- dfo.sundargarh@odisha.gov.in
No. 57ﬂ,é Dt. ’ 6)7 /D?
To
The General Manager,
Mahalaxmi Area of MCL.
Sub: - Proposal for diversion of 227.62Ha of forest land within total mining lease area
of 323.92Ha for Basundhara (West) Extension OCP of MCL.
Ref: - 1) This Office letter N0.4031 dt.29.07.2024.
2) Your letter no.519 dt.31.08.2024.
3) Report of ACF, Sundargarh dated.29.08.2024
4) Letter N0.0452 dt.18.09.2024 of SPARC
Sir,

With reference to the letter cited above,as perreport of ACF, Sundargarh and
Head of CDLTP, SPARC, the DGPS Survey of Jamkani Reserve Forest has been certified by FSO
and there is no change in Forest boundary Map of Jamkani Reserve Forest.
Hence,the pillar posting done during DGPS Survey of Forest area in Forest
Diversion proposal sss mismatches with the Reserve Forest boundary pillar.
In view of the above,you are requested to re- survey the area which will
coincide with the Reserve Forest boundary pillar on ground and as per KML file of Jamkani

Reserve Forest and re-submit the proposal after the survey work will be completed.

y  Divisional Forest Officer,
.5’0 Cq/Sﬁndargarh Forest Division
Memo No. 77 4F (MISC)  /2024/Dt- [£509/2024

Copy forwarded to the Regional Chief Conservator of Forests, Rourkela Circle,

Rourkela for favour of information and necessary action.
(i A

Divisional Forest Officer,
Wdargarh Forest Division



